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August 30, 2011

Dear (Representative/Senator):

I write on behalf of the National Career Development Association (NCDA) regarding the importance of career counselors and the federal programs that support their ability to serve local communities.  Career counselors are on the front lines of addressing the nation’s job-related economic issues and we are eager to support efforts to reduce the unemployment rate and get Americans back to work.

The NCDA recently commissioned a national survey entitled Perceptions of Working America, performed in conjunction with Harris Interactive.  The poll assessed the perceptions of today’s workforce on the effectiveness of career specialists, the need for expanded workforce training opportunities, and the hardships implicit in selecting, changing, or getting a job in the current economic climate. 

The feedback from America’s workforce is very clear: career counselors are a vital resource for the livelihood of our nation’s workforce and are underutilized relative to their potential need.  Key findings of the Harris Interactive poll include:

· One in six adults in the labor force has required assistance in selecting, changing, or getting a job in the past year, and nearly half of working adults think they will need more training or education to maintain or increase their earning power during the next few years. In our currently diminished job market, it is more important than ever for job-seekers to seek career counseling services to develop the career-planning competencies needed to find a job that matches their preferences and skill-set. 

· One quarter of working adults have already visited a career specialist, and 86% percent found them to be very helpful. 

· Demand for career counselors has significantly increased over the past decade; 61% of those surveyed said they would seek help from a counselor, compared to 39% in 1999.

·  Six in ten adults (59%) report, if they were starting over, they would try to get more information on jobs(46%) and education/training (28%).  Specifically, they would seek information about the job availability/job descriptions (14%), information on different occupations based on their strengths (12%), and educational/training requirements (14%), than they got the first time.

· Fifty-seven percent of adults in the labor force said they were most likely to seek career counseling assistance from a career site on the Internet.  This highlights the importance of grant programs that integrate federal career counseling services with technology to expand services and access while reducing the transition time from school to work.

· Nearly three-quarters of utilized counselors are employed at a secondary or post-secondary school.

In light of these findings, NCDA strongly urges you to support job seekers in your district, state, and across the country by:

· Supporting federal funding for One-Stop Career Center services and other programs that support career specialists under the Workforce Investment Act (WIA).

· Supporting the new Pilot Projects proposed under the WIA reauthorization as an amendment to the Wagner-Peysner act. This competitive grant program will enhance and expand career development services provided by Employment Service Agencies, including the development of new strategies for integrating counseling and technology and programs to train other workforce developers in counseling activities. 

· Co-sponsoring or Introducing companion legislation to H.R.1995, the Reducing Barriers to Learning Act, to create an Office of Specialized Instructional Support in the Department of Education. The goal of this legislation is to improve specialized instructional support services in schools, including school counselors.

· Opposing efforts to eliminate the only Elementary and Secondary Education Act program that focuses on school counselors, Elementary and Secondary School Counseling.  

As America’s economy becomes increasingly reliant upon global markets and the need for 21st century skills, career counselors and specialists play an important role in shaping and fostering the future of America’s workforce. In order to ensure that every citizen is receiving the necessary preparation, including career guidance and career information resources, to make educated career choices and succeed in the nation’s workforce, it is crucial we continue to provide and expand access to quality school counselors and federal counseling programs across the country.  We are counting on your support.

For more information about the NCDA-Harris Interactive Poll, visit www.ncda.org, or contact the National NCDA Headquarters by phone to schedule a meeting or phone appointment.

Sincerely,

Cheri Butler

NCDA President

